BOARD MEETING

The MINUTES of a BOARD MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 19th August 2008 at 7.00p.m.

Present 
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)


Mr. E Beale


Ms. P Hardman

Mrs. J O’Halloran 


Mr. A Jones



Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mr. I Skidmore

Apologies
Mr. R M Gimbert


Mr. D J Lace
In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Miss P L Bampton (Finance Officer)









  Action
	CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME
	08/195
	The Chairman welcomed the public to the meeting and indicated that she had attended the RNLI Annual Service at the Lifeboat House.  In addition there had been a presentation night when the category winners in the Peel Gardens competition received their trophies.  The Chairman had also attended the Fire Station Open Day on 16th August when £300 had been raised for the benevolent fund.
	

	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	08/196
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 18th July 200 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.
	

	
	
	
	

	MEMORIAL SEAT
- MR. R FORSTER
	08/197
	The Town Clerk indicated that contact had been received from representatives of Peel Heritage Trust who had enquired as to whether the Commissioners were prepared to varnish and repaint the memorial seat to Mr. Forster currently situated on St. Patrick’s Isle.  Mrs. Moughtin indicated her concern that this memorial seat in memory of one of the principle founders of Peel Heritage Trust could not be maintained by the Trust itself.  It was AGREED that the matter be deferred and the Town Clerk liaise with the Technical Officer as to whether the Commissioners should varnish and maintain the said seat.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	BEACH MOTOR-CROSS
	08/198
	Consideration was given to a request from Ramsey Motorcycle Club to stage a beach motocross on Peel shore on 28th August 2008.  AGREED  It was further AGREED that a donation of £350 towards the running of the event be made to the club.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	MANX LEGION CLUB
	08/199
	Consideration was given to a request from the Peel Branch of the Manx Legion Club to erect a pull out awning at the rear of the club premises.  After discussion it was AGREED that permission be given subject to the club obtaining any necessary planning approval.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	MANX SOCIETY FOR THE PREVENTION OF CRUELTY TO ANIMALS
	08/200
	Members noted receipt of a letter of thanks from the MSPCA following its street collection on 5th July 2008 when £150.35 had been raised.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	PEEL PROMENADE
	08/201
	Mr. Jones referred to residents concerns at the deteriorated condition of parts of Peel Promenade in particular the Marine Parade area.  It was noted that a section of Promenade at this location was being repaired at present.  
Mr. Jones was particularly concerned at the sea defence protection boulders at the bottom of the Promenade wall and it was AGREED that the Department of Transport be requested to consider work to replace rock against the said wall.

Mr. Jones also referred to the suggestion from residents for parking permits at Marine Parade.  This matter had been previously raised and a vitriolic reaction had been received from residents of the Town.  It was suggested that this particular area of Peel enjoyed more parking spaces than others.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	STANLEY MOUNT
	08/202
	Members noted receipt of a letter from the Department of Transport to Mrs. Woodham of Stanley Mount, Peel and copied to the Commissioners concerning traffic management and parking in Stanley Mount.  To address the problem the Department of Transport intended to put in a section of double yellow lines opposite Mrs. Woodham’s property.
	

	
	
	
	

	HOUSING (FLATS) REGULATIONS 1982
	08/203
	After recommendation from the Environmental Health Officer it was AGREED to register eight flats at Blueblue Close, Reayrt ny Keylley, Peel together with the Net Loft at East Quay, Peel.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	ISLAND WIDE TAXI SERVICES
	08/204
	Consideration was given to a letter from the Department of Transport regarding a consultation exercise into the proposed legislative changes affecting the Island’s taxi services.  
Members indicated their concern that if the ply for hire provisions were made Island-wide all the taxis would gravitate towards Douglas for their business.  It was AGREED that this concern be raised in response to the consultation exercise.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SECURITY
	08/205
	Members noted receipt of a letter of thanks from the Honourable W Teare, MHK and Minster for the Department of Health and Social Security following the holding of a public meeting in the Centenary Centre.  Mr. Teare in particular thanked the Chairman for chairing the meeting and it was likely that the exercise of holding public meetings at different locations around the Island would be continued the following year.
	

	
	
	
	

	TRANSITION OF MANN
	08/206
	Members considered a letter from Transition Isle of Man which was concerned with raising awareness of the challenges faced on the Island due to fossil fuel depletion.  The group wished to meet with the Commissioners to discuss the ways and means to become self reliant and less dependent on imported fossil fuels and food.  Comment was made that the problem facing the Island were well known but solutions were the issue that required attention.  On the basis that the group were prepared to address the issue of finding solutions then the Commissioners would be prepared to meet at a mutual date and time.  
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	ZERO RATING
	08/207
	The Town Clerk indicated that a response had been received from the Chief Financial Officer at the Treasury concerning the zero rating of empty properties.  It was noted that the Treasury was currently preparing a paper on the subject for discussion and would respond once it has been considered.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME
	08/208
	The Town Clerk referred to a consultation exercise with regard to the Isle of Man Local Government pension scheme scheduled for the 26th August 2008 at 6.30pm in the Strathallan Suite, Douglas.  It was AGREED that certain Members would make effort to attend the exercise together with the Town Clerk.
	

	
	
	
	

	SUPPLEMENTAL LIST 2008
	08/209
	Members noted receipt of a second supplemental valuation list for 2008.  NOTED
	

	
	
	
	

	LOCAL AUTHORITY/SHELTERED HOUSING MEETING
	08/210
	 The Town Clerk referred to a Local Authority/Sheltered Housing meeting to be organised by the Department of Local Government and the Environment and to be held on 29th September 2008 at Braddan Commissioners offices.  It was noted that Ms. Hardman, Lead Member for housing would attend the meeting scheduled from 12noon to 4pm.
	

	
	
	
	

	COMMISSIONERS PUBLIC MEETING
	08/211
	The Chairman referred to the proposal to hold a public meeting whereby the Commissioners could meet and discuss issues of concern with the residents of the Town proposed for October in date to be fixed.  She referred to the Peel Awareness Day involving local organisations and groups which was to be run concurrently with the Commissioners open day and indicated that she did not want the original intention to be lost by the holding of the Peel Awareness Day.  Mr. Jones indicated that the Board had AGREED to run the two meetings concurrently and after discussion the Chairman suggested that it may be of benefit to split the meetings and hold them on separate days.  Mrs. Moughtin concurred with the suggestion and stated that there should be two separate meetings as the perception around the Town was that the meeting with the Commissioners had been “watered down”.  Mr. Jones expressed his concern at the perceived loss of the Commissioners support for the Peel Awareness Day but this was refuted by the Chairman who said that the Commissioners would be fully supportive of the Peel Awareness Day.
	

	
	
	
	

	HEADLANDS PATH
	08/212
	Mr. Jones referred to the headlands paths in which some remedial work was proposed for the winter months.  It was noted that the Commissioners staff would liaise with the Department of Transport over areas to be renovated and maintained under a rolling programme.
	

	
	
	
	

	PHILIP CHRISTIAN CENTRE
	08/213
	Mr. Jones referred to a complaint at the inability to open some of the windows in the Philip Christian Centre.  He requested that a timetable of when these windows would be repaired be obtained from the Technical Officer.  
	

	
	
	
	

	ALLOTMENTS
	08/214
	Mr. Skidmore referred to residents requests for the Commissioners to organise an allotment.  It was noted that this could only be achieved under the Allotments Act 1928 if appropriate land was available. At present there was no suitable and spare land within Peel owned by the Commissioners for an allotment. Mr. Skidmore suggested that a  local farmer may consider giving up a portion of a field for an allotment which could provide a reliable source of income.  Mrs. Moughtin indicated that she had been in discussion with Mr. Gawne, MHK Minister for the Department of Agriculture Fisheries and Forestry and it was possible that appropriate land could be made available at Knockaloe Experimental Farm to be used for an allotment.  It was AGREED that a letter be sent to the Minister with such a request.
	PGL

	
	
	
	

	
	
	This part of the meeting ended at 7.55p.m.
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